
Edgewater Gazette Investigates Alleged Wrongful Rehoming at Edgewater 
Animal Shelter 

Edgewater, FL — September 7, 2025 — The Edgewater Gazette has launched an 
investigation into a troubling incident reported by a local resident involving the alleged wrongful 
seizure and rehoming of a dog named Diesel, later renamed “Steve” by shelter staff, at the 
Edgewater Animal Shelter in early 2024. 

According to the individual’s account, Diesel was taken in by the shelter after wandering off 
during a medical emergency. Within 48 hours of intake, the owner—who had documentation 
proving ownership and vaccination status—returned from Georgia to reclaim the dog. However, 
they were denied reunification due to accusations of abandonment and an inability to pay a 
$300 fee. The individual further claims they were threatened with police involvement, denied 
adoption rights based on residency status, and barred from visiting or contacting Diesel during 
the dispute. As a result, they report experiencing homelessness and emotional distress. 

In light of these serious allegations, the Edgewater Gazette has formally requested clarification 
from shelter officials on the following: 

●​ Intake procedures for identifying and contacting owners 
●​ Criteria used to determine abandonment 
●​ Reclamation fees and financial hardship policies 
●​ Adoption eligibility and residency requirements 
●​ Access to animals during disputes 
●​ Appeals process for contested rehoming decisions 

“We recognize the difficult decisions shelters must make in the interest of animal welfare,” said a 
spokesperson for the Gazette. “However, when those decisions have lasting consequences for 
both pets and their owners, transparency and accountability are not just important—they’re 
imperative.” 

The Edgewater Gazette has requested a formal response from the shelter by September 12, 
2025, and welcomes any documentation or statements officials wish to provide. The goal of this 
investigation is to ensure fair, accurate, and compassionate reporting while giving all parties the 
opportunity to be heard. 
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